# California District 64 Minutes January 11, 2018

# Meeting Hosted by Vacaville American Little League

#### Meeting called to order at 6:41 PM

Board Members Present: Mike Pappa (DA), Milt Eberle (ADA), Marie Pappa, Mike Gorelick, Michelle Nicholas,

**Brian Riley** 

Board Members Absent: None

League Representatives Present: DALL, DNLL, DLL, ELL, VALL, VCLL, VNLL, WALL, WNLL

League Representative Absent: RVLL

#### **Review/Approval of Minutes:**

No minutes to approve from the October meeting.

#### Reports:

- No ADA report.
- Treasurer's report read by Brian. Woodland Little League motioned and Vacaville Central Little League 2nd the motion with unanimous approval.
- UIC report:
  - Brian reported the new rule changes for this season.
    - Concussion protocol. Please refer to CDC Website showing status of course completion. All umpires, managers, coaches must submit certificate as proof.
  - Brian went over numerous rule changes. Please refer to the 2018 Rulebook for changes. A few changes that were addressed were the following:
    - 1.10 USA Baseball Bat standard
    - 1.15C The pitcher may wear a batting glove on the non-pitching hand under the pitcher's glove provided the batting glove is not white, gray, or optic yellow.
    - Age change: A LOT of negative response to the change.
  - UIC meeting on January 6, 2018 was very poorly attended. Brian will be holding Rules & Field Clinic's at the following locations:
    - February 10<sup>th</sup> at 9:00 am at the community library in Vacaville.
    - February 11<sup>th</sup> at 10:00 am in Dixon at the Best Western.
    - Winter's clinic no date
    - Advanced clinic no date
  - Section 1 umpires: Great representation. Only one district was not represented.
- 50 / 70 & Juniors report:
  - o 50 / 70 will have 4 teams inter-leaguing.
  - o Juniors will have 4 teams inter-leaguing.
  - o The D.A. needs to approve all inter-league paperwork prior to the start of the season.
- Safety report:
  - Mike Gorelick stated that both Dixon and Esparto have submitted their safety plans.
  - Mike Gorelick reminded the presidents that their safety officers should be submitting their safety plans ASAP.
- No Challenger report.

#### **Old Business:**

- Waivers are approved through local leagues. Mike P. discussed possible waivers for All Star play with justification reasons. These special waivers will need to be approved by Western Region.
- Boundaries:
  - o Make sure maps are accurate and written boundaries are defined.
  - Out of bounds players need waivers.
- Mike P. reported that most leagues are completed with registration.

## **New Business:**

- Mike P. reported that RVLL will not be participating this season, due to board not having enough members and registration is down. Mike will contact the president to follow up and ensure the league hasn't had a change in status prior to the start of the season.
- Mike P. discussed going to Congress next week; the reason for the district meeting being moved up one week early.
  - o Possible Congress items up for discussion:
    - 3C regulations
    - 4 pitchers
- Mike P. stated that he would send out tentative TOC and All Star tournament schedules in the next few weeks.

### **Next Meeting:**

• Dixon Little League to hold. Meeting to be held at Cattlemen's restaurant in Dixon. Dinner to start at 6:00 pm, district meeting to begin at 7:00 pm.

Meeting adjourned: 8:04 PM